APPENDIX E
Academic Affairs Meeting
March 24, 2006

In attendance: Dave Ackerman, Nancy Dewald, Carl Lovitt, Michele Ramsey, Danny Russell, Bob Zambanini, and David Bender (guest)
Issue #1: Dave Bender explained the OPR (online progress report) reporting system and changes to that system  for the fall.

•
Faculty will have a week at each midterm point to report on the progress of students.

•
Students will not be sent an email with that information, they will be sent an email directing them to the website where they can view all of the reports—they will have a week to do so.

• 
Faculty at Berks will also be asked to report on every student (as opposed to just first-year students and non-degree students) and will also be asked to report in the 4th week of classes, as well as at the midterm point.

•
At this point we don’t know how long faculty advisors will have to check this information. The program should be able to track those faculty to who look at the student reports. 

•
There was concern that all divisions be held to the same accountability standard in turning in these reports. Dave noted that Division Heads will be able to track faculty who do not turn in their report. The committee agreed that Division Heads should evaluate faculty use of this tool in an equitable way.

•
The committee agreed that the College should think about how faculty advisors can use this data to help students.

Issue #2: In response to a student who is essentially doing all of his/her major courses in one year by overloading in credits, a faculty member requested that the committee create a policy limiting the ability of students to overload if they do not have a 3.0 GPA. The faculty member was worried about how much the student could/would really learn by packing in all major courses into one year. Harrisburg puts restraints on student ability to overload.
•
One member noted that students have the right to succeed and to fail, so if a student is warned against taking so many credits and does it anyway, it is that student’s right to do so and that student’s responsibility if s/he doesn’t fare well in the process. Another member agreed with that statement.

•
Another faculty member noted that it wasn’t fair to construct barriers for students who may be capable of doing that work and doing it well.

•
One member noted that if a student gets Ds in the courses, then the problem solves itself, but that if a student who is not over a 3.0 GPA manages to pass all of those courses with Cs, then perhaps it’s the faculty responsibility that the student may not learn anything because C’s may not really mean C’s in those courses.

•
One member noted that students need time to let ideas germinate and that this cannot happen in only one year.

•
One member asked Dave Bender if computers were catching pre-requisite deficiencies yet and he answered that they were not. That member wondered why pre-requisite requirements weren’t keeping this particular student from completing all of these courses at once.

The committee agreed that we were not in favor of creating such a policy because:

•
The Harrisburg policy doesn’t seem to fall under the University’s policy for overloading.

• 
Parts of the learning process are the rights to take steps to succeed and to take steps that may mean failure and students have the right to do both. If an advisor or program coordinator, or academic dean discourages a student from doing so, that communication should be noted in the student’s file and if the student ignores the advice, the outcome is the student’s responsibility. 
• 
Faculty may be able to curb this by making sure that course standards are high, that grading standards are high, and that pre-requisites are met in each class.

